
SECRETARY’S REPORT NO. 410 
 

REPORT OF ACTIONS TAKEN AT THE MEETING OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE 
 
The University Senate met in regular session on Thursday, February 29, 2024, at 3:30 PM in Saxbe 
Auditorium in Drinko Hall, with President Ted Carter presiding. There were 101 voting senators in 
attendance (72%), either in person or remotely. This report, along with the agenda, materials and 
verbatim recording constitute the minutes for this meeting.  
 
The Senate:  
1. Approved Secretary’s Report #409. 
2. Heard an update from President Carter 
3. Approved the 2023-2024 Senate Calendar  
4. Discussed the state of Housing and Childcare at the University.  The moderated discussion 

included input from Melissa Shivers, Senior Vice President for Student Life, Erin Prosser, 
Assistant Director of Housing Strategies, City of Columbus, and Katie Hall, Senior Vice President 
of Talent, Culture, and Human Resources, and constituent representatives.   

5. Heard some housekeeping announcements from the senate office. 
6. The meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Ben Givens, Ph.D. 
Secretary of the University Senate 


